BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

May 10, 2010
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

William Fisher, Health Agent





Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant
Kathleen McCarthy, Member was absent from this meeting

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.
Mr. Collum motioned to approve the minutes from April 26, 2010. 2nd by Mr. Heavey. All in Favor

5 Saddle Hill Road:  Septic plan approved by board.
9 Alexandria Drive:  Septic plan approved by board
12 Sun Valley Drive:  Mr. Fisher presented the plans for 12 Sun Valley Drive needing approval for a 1’ separation to groundwater from 4’to 3’ Mr. Heavey motioned to approve variance. Mr. Collum 2nd the motion. All in favor. 

265 Village Street:  Mr. Fisher stated he did a final inspection on the system; the plumber is working on the plumbing and will be disconnecting all the basement plumbing.
Marian Retreat Center: Dave Pellegri attended the board meeting to review the septic plans submitted by Bill Drexel and such was stated:
1. Generator needs to be of a permanent structure. Need to know how many Watts it is, what kind of fuel it uses (gas, diesel, natural, etc) and runtime

2. Waterline should be shown on plan for water

3. Missing page 1 for details

Mr. Collum recommended Bill F and Dave P go up to the Marian site to see what is going on with the system.
Dunkin Donuts: A complaint of mold was called in to the office and Mr. Fisher went to investigate. He did confirm mold in the basement and recommended it be professionally removed. Dunkin Donuts hired ServePro to fix the problem. They are currently in construction mode to get rid of the mold.

School Event Permits: Mr. Fisher had a meeting with the school to see if there was a way to make the permitting of events easier to keep track of. They decided any group or committee that will hold an event where there is food involved will be sent over to the Board of Health office to apply for a food permit.

Biotech Seminar: Mr. Fisher informed the board he would be attending a Biotech seminar on Wednesday, May 12, 2010.

4A Norfolk Avenue:  Mr. Fisher informed the board the owner is in the process of taking care of the violations. He presented a copy of the orders to the board members for review.

Bill Fisher Vacation: Mr. Fisher informed the board he would be on vacation from Thursday, May 13, 2010 until Wednesday, May 19, 2010 and would be returning to work on the 20th of May. He stated Suzanne Kennedy appointed John Emidy, Building Dept. Supervisor to fill in for Mr. Fisher while he was on vacation to follow up on any establishment complaints or septic inspections (d-box, bottom, final inspections, etc.).
Abatements were signed. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15PM.
Next meeting scheduled for May 24, 2010 in Sanford Hall on the 2nd floor at 6:30PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant

